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Vermont Council on Homelessness Meeting on December 12
Posted December 6, 2013

Next Thursday, December 12 will be the Vermont Council on Homelessness’ monthly meeting.  The meeting will take place from 2pm to 4pm at the Pavilion, 4th Floor Conference Room on State Street in Montpelier.  The tentative agenda is as follows:
· Introductions and Announcements (5 mins)

· Public Comment (5 mins)

· Presentation and Discussion on Tax Credit Housing – Maura Collins, VHFA (45 mins)

· Housing First presentation – Hilary Melton, Pathways Vermont (30 mins)

· Point In Time counts – past and present (10 mins)

· Updates from Council Members (15 mins)

· Continuum of Care Updates (5 mins)

· Balance of State

· Chittenden

· Other Business (5 mins)
If you cannot make it to Montpelier, the dial-in number is 1-877-273-4202 and the access code is 7933586 (be advised that the speakerphone is difficult to hear).

Vermont Council on Homelessness


Bennington Select Board Votes for New Prohibitions Aimed at Homeless
Posted December 3, 2013

Last week the town of Bennington’s Select Board voted to approve a series of controversial amendments to an ordinance which would greatly restrict panhandling, penalize the homeless from sleeping in their vehicles, and prohibit citizens from misrepresenting how they use the proceeds from panhandling. The Bennington Banner has more on the new measures and the protests they have sparked:
protests…organized by Bennington Selectman Jim Carroll and local activist and secretary of the Bennington Coalition for the Homeless Mary Gerisch…lashed out at all aspects of the amendment. [Signs] “Brother can you spare some sense?” read one, while others argued, “Sleeping in your car should not be a crime when it’s all you have” and “Asking for help should not be illegal.” Some of the signs asked for the town to focus on solving the problem of homelessness, rather than forcing the homeless out of Bennington. “Keep your coins, I want social change,” read one, while a second read “Solve the problem, don’t move it.”

The amendment to the town’s “Improper Use of Public Way and Abatement of Public Nuisances” ordinance, which was approved by the Select Board on Monday, but will not go into effect for 60 days, will heavily restrict soliciting in all forms, and ban what the amendment defines as “aggressive soliciting,” on publicly owned property.

Particularly controversial is Article 17.4 Section I, which states that “No vehicle parked on a public street, highway, sidewalk or other public place shall be used as housing or for the purpose of sleeping beyond that of a short rest for the purpose of safety,” which many worry will adversely affect the homeless population of Bennington.

Read the full report online or in PDF format.
See also:

· Brattleboro Reformer: Our Opinion: A problem with plenty of faces
· Watch News 10 ABC’s Report on the New Ordinance
· Read the added amendments to the ordinance
Homelessness 
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Our opinion: A problem with plenty of faces

POSTED:   December 3, 2013
"Sleeping in your car should not be a crime when it's all you have."

"Asking for help should not be illegal."

"Keep your coins, I want social change."

So read just a few of the signs being held by protesters in Bennington, Sunday afternoon.

The group had assembled to voice concerns over a recent amendment to the town's "Improper Use of Public Way and Abatement of Public Nuisances" ordinance. In short, town officials are attempting to curb panhandling on public property. The Bennington Selectboard drafted and voted on the change after Town Manager Stuart Hurd received complaints from the Better Bennington Corporation and the Bennington Area Chamber of Commerce.

And while the amendment goes into effect in about 60 days, many in the community are already voicing concern over a specific aspect of the law, which restricts people's ability to use a vehicle as housing -- something many homeless people are forced to do. In fact, some might almost consider a car a luxury, when the only other choice is a sleeping bag under a bridge.

Another sign that caught our attention: "Solve the problem, don't move it."

By some, this amendment is viewed as simply an effort to shift Bennington's homeless to other communities (Out of sight, out of mind?). Compounding that viewpoint, Bennington Police Chief Paul Doucette at last week's Selectboard meeting suggested those in need be referred to neighboring Brattleboro or Albany, N.Y.

Perhaps Bennington should, instead, focus on better support of the resources in its own community, like the Bennington County Coalition for the Homeless.

Reality check: This is not a Bennington-exclusive issue. The resources in Brattleboro struggle greatly, as well. And surely we need not remind you of recent struggles in the Bellows Falls area, over the past several years, in simply locating a warming shelter.

The Greater Falls Warming Shelter opened for the season on Nov. 18, its second year in its new location in North Walpole, N.H. The shelter can serve, from 7 p.m. to 7 a.m. seven days a week, up to 10 individuals without stable housing. (And, while we're on the topic, volunteers are being sought to staff the shelter every evening in shifts from 7 p.m. to 1 a.m. and 1 a.m. to 7 a.m. For more information, e-mail gfwarmingshelter@gmail.com.)

Here in Brattleboro, we're heartened by the many efforts of the community to support these needed resources for those in need. This past October, Morningside Shelter held its third annual Hike for the Homeless fundraiser on Mount Wantastiquet in Hinsdale, N.H. Nearly 150 participants took part and helped Morningside raise nearly $20,000 in support of the Shelter's work.

"I am thrilled," Morningside Executive Director Joshua Davis said after the event. "Every dollar we raise is used to support our mission to create individualized solutions to homelessness in our region. We're the only year-round homeless shelter in southeastern Vermont, and our services are consistently in high demand, regardless of the season."

And this past November, members of Students Supporting Veterans at Brattleboro Union High School, after spending much of the year fundraising, presented a $500 check to Home At Last, a local nonprofit that provides mobile homes to veterans.

Or consider the annual Warm Hands effort, in which local faith communities collaborate in the collection of warm clothing and bedding for those in need. Items donated are distributed to the homeless and those at risk through Morningside Shelter and the Brattleboro Area Drop In Center. Warm clothing, especially jackets and sweaters, hats, boots, socks and gloves are especially needed as are pillows, blankets and sleeping bags. (Want to take part? Drop off points are located at: Guilford Community Church; Centre Congregational Church; First Baptist Church; St. Michael's Episcopal Church; and the Putney Friends Meeting.)

Back to yesterday's protest in Bennington; One other sign we liked: "Brother can you spare some sense?"

We don't presume there's an easy answer or solution to solve the homelessness crisis. It's a widespread problem. But there are easy ways to help. If you can spare some money, however little, there are (local) organizations that can use it. Extra food? Unused clothing? There's a place for that, too. Even if all you have to offer is a little time, there are plenty of ways for volunteerism to be put to good use.

This is not a problem with no face. These are former friends, families, people who for whatever reason have fallen on hard times. They're part of our communities. And this time of year, as temperatures continue to drop, they need our help more than ever.

Far be it for us, from afar, to second-guess how Bennington chooses to look at its issues. But we believe treating the effort proactively, as opposed to shifting it, is the best policy. It's the neighborly choice.
Online at: http://www.reformer.com/opinion/ci_24641216/problem-plenty-faces
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My Turn: On the front lines of the 'age wave'
Written by
Nancy Eldridge
November 27, 2013
As the CEO of Vermont’s premier affordable senior housing organization, I found “Vermont’s ‘age wave’ brings jobs” (Sept. 2) about the “age wave” in Vermont to ring true. At Cathedral Square we’re on the front lines observing the explosion of boomers seeking to live independently while receiving needed support. Finding appropriate solutions to the challenges of an increasing senior population both in regards to housing and to health care is the heart and soul of what Cathedral Square (CSC) is about.

CSC was established as a nonprofit in 1977 to own and operate housing for seniors and persons with disabilities. Beginning with Three Cathedral Square in downtown Burlington, our portfolio now includes 24 properties in nine communities, with Shelburne soon to follow. Our efforts to meet Vermont seniors’ housing needs are aggressive but still fall short of competing with the growth in demand described by the Free Press.

CSC recently completed the 36-apartment second phase to Thayer House in Burlington’s New North End. Applicants lined up outside our doors for hours before we opened for business on the day we began accepting applications. Every apartment was leased up within 29 minutes. Meanwhile, we still have a waiting list that exceeds 950 unique households.

As the article notes, the rise in the senior population is accompanied by their need for coordinated care, and luckily Vermont is well-positioned in that regard. After many years of owning and operating senior housing, CSC knew how critical it was to have a service delivery program so seniors could remain in their homes safely as they aged. In 2009 CSC developed and launched Support And Services at Home — “SASH.”

SASH is a care partnership which connects the health and long-term care systems to nonprofit affordable housing providers statewide. SASH embeds care management and coordination programming in the home, and puts residents in the driver’s seat of their care plans. The SASH program is part of Vermont’s overall health care reform and it addresses the underlying causes of avoidable Medicare and Medicaid expenses. SASH focuses on wellness, prevention and care management.

Each CSC property serving the elderly has a SASH coordinator and part-time wellness nurse who are supported by the expertise of their local home health agency, area agency on aging and mental health agency. The wellness nurse provides coaching on proper medication management, monitors vital signs, provides self-care counseling and education post-discharge from hospitals or nursing homes. The SASH coordinator has daily contact with residents enabling targeted interventions.

Together, the SASH staff serves as extenders to Blueprint for Health primary care providers and the aging services network — all to keep seniors and others with service needs safe at home.

Initial data from two years of operating the SASH program indicates that not only does it improve the quality of life for SASH participants, but it saves money. As SASH staff incorporates ways to prevent falls, bolster nutrition, foster community, alleviate isolation and depression, we are seeing fewer falls, fewer trips to the hospital and fewer re-admissions.

While SASH was piloted in CSC properties, it has now rolled out to 93 housing communities throughout the state, and even serves residents in the community at-large. Expansion of SASH is a goal CSC and our partners are striving to achieve.

It only makes good sense that the housing provider be part of the health care solution in our aging state, and fortunately state and federal officials see this logic. The road ahead has many challenges — recruiting a skilled health care workforce, providing an adequate supply of affordable housing, building a reformed health care system with enough capacity to serve an aging population — but Vermont is making the system changes needed to succeed. CSC is committed to seeing that we do succeed.

Online: http://www.burlingtonfreepress.com/article/20131129/OPINION02/311290022/1006/OPINION/My-Turn-front-lines-age-wave-
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Program Helps Low-Income Buyers Afford Mobile Homes

By STEVE ZIND


Enlarge image
Credit Toby Talbot / AP
A for sale sign stands in front of an empty mobile home in Berlin in August. The Champlain Housing Trust's Down Payment Loan Program grew out of an effort to help people whose mobile homes were flooded in Tropical Storm Irene.

Demand is growing for a year-old program that’s helping Vermonters who don’t have the financial resources to buy a mobile home. 

Like any home buyers, mobile home purchasers must clear three hurdles to secure a mortgage: credit, income and down payment. 

Randy Rouleau, who has been selling mobile homes in Central Vermont for more than 35 years, says for mobile home buyers, those hurdles are higher and more difficult to clear today than they’ve been in the past.

Rouleau says for a buyer who owns the land where the mobile home is located, it’s easier to get financing.  The situation is most difficult for those in mobile home parks who lease the land they live on.

According to the state there are 246 parks, with nearly 7,000 mobile home units.

Rouleau says since the recession, credit restrictions have tightened.  For many mobile home buyers who are lower income, credit can be a problem in securing a loan.

"In the car business you can almost get a car if you're breathing. In the housing business, it's not so simple." - Randy Rouleau, mobile-home salesman

“So many times we’ll sit down with someone’s credit and they’ll say, ‘I didn’t know I had that, I didn’t know that was a collection’," says Rouleau. "In the car business you can almost get a car if you’re breathing.  In the housing business, [it's] not so simple.”

Even for those with good credit, coming up with a 20 percent down payment can be an issue.  For an average mobile home, that’s more than $10,000. 

At one time, the Vermont Housing Finance Agency was the solution for many buyers.  The agency makes it possible for eligible Vermonters to buy a home with a low down payment.  It was once the state’s largest mobile home lender, but that’s not the case anymore.

“We used to do a lot more mobile home lending and we had to pull back from that for a variety of reasons,” says Maura Collins, VHFA’s policy and planning manager.

She says rating agencies that look at VHFA's lending practices are wary when the portfolio contains too many mobile home loans.

Another problem for buyers is the fact that mobile home loans often come at higher interest rates than typical home mortgages.

All of these factors make it an uphill battle for many people hoping to purchase a mobile home. The situation is better than it was immediately after the recession, but finding financing isn’t nearly as easy as it was a decade or more ago.

Since last November, the Champlain Housing Trust's Manufactured Housing Down Payment Loan Program has provided qualified buyers with up to 50 percent of the cost of a new Energy Star-rated mobile home.

There has been one bright spot. 

Since last November, the Champlain Housing Trust’s Manufactured Housing Down Payment Loan Program has provided qualified buyers with up to 50 percent of the cost of a new Energy Star-rated mobile home.

The loans are at zero percent interest and buyers don’t repay unless they sell, refinance or transfer a mobile home.

The program means buyers can avoid the usual down payment and secure smaller loans from a bank or credit union to cover the balance.

The housing trust worked with VHFA, the Agency of Commerce and Community Development and the Vermont Housing and Conservation Board to raise the money for the program through the sale of state tax credits.

“The demand has steadily increased as word has spread about the program. We’ve had 110 inquiries and those have come from all over the state,” says Emily Higgins, director of home ownership with the housing trust.

Higgins says the program has leveraged $369,882 in loans to help borrowers secure another $759,403 in financing from other sources.  But the program is limited by the money available.  As of the end of October, the program had closed 12 loans in nine Vermont counties.

“There is a cap on the amount of tax credit that the state issued over a certain period of time, so we can do 15 to 20 of these per year, but not more than that,” Higgins says.

The down payment loan program grew out of an effort to help people whose mobile homes were flooded in Tropical Storm Irene.  Higgins acknowledges that there are larger structural problems with mobile home lending that still need to be addressed.

"There were next to no options for people two to three years ago. And now, with our program, we are filling the gap and making purchases possible." Emily Higgins, Champlain Housing Trust

“We are trying to fill in with a stop-gap measure, essentially,”   she says.  "There were next to no options for people two to three years ago and now with our program we are filling the gap and making purchases possible."

At Village Homes in Central Vermont, Randy Rouleau says the program has been instrumental in helping him and other dealers sell mobile homes.   

“I think we’d have a real big problem in this state if it wasn’t for that.  It just happened to come along, almost magically,” he says.

One of the advantages of the program is that it’s also generating sales of more energy efficient mobile homes to replace older models.

Emily Higgins says one lender, North Country Federal Credit Union, has also lowered interest rates from 11 percent to 8 percent on loans it gives to mobile home park borrowers in conjunction with the down payment loan program.

Online: http://digital.vpr.net/post/program-helps-low-income-buyers-afford-mobile-homes


HUD: Homelessness on the Rise in Vermont
Posted

According to a report from the Department of Housing and Urban Development, Vermont has seen an increase in homelessness from 2012 to 2013. The HUD study showed nationally a decline in the total numbers of those homeless.  The HUD study uses data from a count conducted on a single night, known as the Point-in-Time.  This report is from data collected last January. Vermont Public Radio has more:

While the number of homeless people in Vermont went up from 1,160 to 1,454, the number of “unsheltered” homeless Vermonters (those who aren’t in emergency shelters or transitional housing) went down from 223 to 184.

With decreased federal assistance – Department of Children and Families Commissioner Dave Yacavone said Vermont lost 774 Section 8 vouchers – state and local services have to do more to keep up.

One of those services is the John Graham Shelter in Vergennes, which opened additional space this year. Director Elizabeth Ready says the new transitional housing facility is already occupied.

“We’re also seeing people staying for longer periods,” Ready said. “An average of 60 days, people are staying at the shelter, and we used to see people staying like 21 days.”

The federal report comes after Ready and other community representatives gave Gov. Peter Shumlin a set of recommendations for how the state can help bring down the number of homeless Vermonters.

Listen and read the full VPR report here.



Job Opportunity: Director of Vermont Early Childhood Alliance
Posted

The Vermont Early Childhood Alliance is looking for a new director and is currently seeking applications.  The Vermont Early Childhood Alliance is a statewide, independent, advocacy coalition of parents, individual community members, organizations, and strategic state partners who are committed to improving public policies that impact young children between the ages of birth and eight in the areas of health, safety, food and economic security and early care and education.

The role of the director is to provide the coalition with the necessary support and leadership to leverage its membership to effectively, efficiently and strategically advocate as a unified voice on behalf Vermontʼs young children and their families.
Read the full job description, responsibilities, and desired qualifications here.  The closing date for applications is January 1, 2014.

The Vermont Early Childhood Alliance is also seeking nominations for the 2014 Alliance Steering Committee.  Find out how to nominate someone here.
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MARKLEY & PARISI: HUNGER PAINS

COMMENTARY NOV. 18, 2013 3 COMMENTS 
Editor’s note: This commentary is by Rita Markley, the executive director of the Committee on Temporary Shelter, and Marissa Parisi, the executive director of Hunger Free Vermont.
The timing of Hunger and Homelessness Awareness Week (Nov. 17-23) is especially poignant this year.

Just last month, the U.S. Department of Education reported that the number of homeless students in public schools reached the highest number on record at 1.1 million children.  A week later, the U.S. Census Bureau released data showing that real median household income was 8.3 percent lower than in 2007, the year before the recession. Meanwhile, the cost of housing, gas and utilities continues to rise beyond the reach of flat and falling incomes. Not surprisingly, nearly one in four children now live in poverty. And 47 million Americans need SNAP (known as 3SquaresVT or Food Stamps).

Given the nature of politics and the media these days, we hear very little about the appalling reality of hunger for millions of Americans. There’s scant attention to the impact of homelessness on school performance or health. Several news outlets have shown misleading images that obscure completely the wrenching choices that struggling families are forced to make every day: rent or groceries, snow tires or fuel bill, birthday cake and present or back-to-school shoes.

With hunger at epidemic levels and a significant rise in homeless children in our state it is our responsibility as citizens to insist that our state and federal government take care of our country’s most precious resource, our youth.

Vermont is among the 10 states with the highest increase in homeless students attending K-12 public schools (31 percent). The Committee on Temporary Shelter (COTS) just completed its annual survey for Chittenden County which showed a 19 percent increase since last year. That means 140 children getting ready for school this morning from emergency shelters, overflow motels or doubled up and sleeping in places that are frequently unsafe.

Many of these homeless families rely on 3SquaresVT and free school meals to ensure children get proper nutrition. Meals provided by these nutrition programs are a lifeline for many Vermonters who have struggled with job loss, erosion of wages, and home foreclosures. One in six Vermont households receives 3SquaresVT benefits, the majority of whom are families with children. Hunger Free Vermont frequently hears from school staff who see ravenous children on Monday morning who did not eat over the weekend. 3SquaresVT makes a difference in the lives of thousands of Vermonters every day, but in many cases, the benefits are too low to allow them to purchase nutritious food on a consistent basis. These families also suffered a recent reduction in 3SquaresVT benefits due to a cut in recovery act funds lessening a family of four’s benefits by $36 or more.

When families are strained to the breaking point by ever increasing rents, when they can’t afford basic necessities like daily meals it impacts everyone in our community. Homeless and hungry children are sick more often, have more behavioral challenges, and struggle more in school. Vermonters have a long and proud history of coming together to support one another in hard times. With hunger at epidemic levels and a significant rise in homeless children in our state it is our responsibility as citizens to insist that our state and federal government take care of our country’s most precious resource, our youth.

This week, many people who have never lived on a 3SquaresVT budget before will experience firsthand what it is like to feed themselves on $1.72 per meal. The purpose of the 3SquaresVT Challenge is not to emulate the reality of food insecurity for Vermonters, but to instead draw attention to the experience of living on a strict food allotment and how that may or may not change daily life both physically and psychologically.

As politicians on the national stage debate the federal budget, we hope they remember that the face of homelessness and hunger in America is increasingly the face of a child. So, when they talk about cutting the deficit by slashing food benefits and basic needs programs for the poor, they’re talking about harming children. This week, here in Vermont, let’s remember that and make sure to stand up for those who are too young and too vulnerable to defend themselves.
Online: http://vtdigger.org/2013/11/18/markley-parisi-hunger-pains/


Vermont Law Help Provides Legal, Health Care Resources for Vermonters
Posted

Recently Vermont Legal Aid and Law Line of Vermont launched a redesigned, easy-to-use website, Vermont Law Help, that provides up-to-date guidance on health care access, health insurance issues, and other civil legal issues.  Vermont Legal Aid has more on the new website:

One of the goals of Vermont Law Help is to inform and empower Vermonters to help themselves, find resources they can use, and know where legal services are available. Guided interviews show visitors how to complete common court documents, and form letters help them address specific problems.

Vermont Law Help has resources for Vermonters with family problems involving separation, divorce and abuse; housing issues, including landlord and tenant problems, foreclosure, and discrimination; health care questions and issues related to health care reform, insurance, access to services, denials and appeals, billing, and complaints; money and debt problems including bankruptcy, credit and credit reports, public benefits, repossession, and taxes; and more, including information specifically for seniors and people with disabilities.

Vermont Law Help has a powerful search function and simple navigation to help users find relevant information fast. Google Translate buttons quickly translate the website into seven languages that are prevalent in Vermont, and the text size can be easily adjusted by Vermonters with vision challenges. The new design offers a vastly improved reading and navigation experience for smart phone users.

Visit Vermont Law Help at vtlawhelp.org.
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Champlain Housing Trust, TD Charitable Foundation Announce $100,000 Housing for Everyone Award
13-Nov-2013
The Champlain Housing Trust and TD Charitable Foundation announced today the investment of a $100,000 grant to a housing and community development effort in Burlington’s Old North End. The award is just one of 25 grants made from TD Charitable Foundation’s Housing for Everyone competition, and is the only one recognized in Vermont.
 

“We are very thankful for TD’s commitment to our work to rejuvenate this block in the Old North End,” said Brenda Torpy, CHT’s CEO. “In these days where there are fewer federal resources but increased demand for affordable housing, this award is a welcome and appreciated contribution to our development plans on Archibald and Bright Streets.”
 

The grant is funding CHT’s work with Housing Vermont to redevelop an urban brownfield with four existing structures in Burlington’s Old North End into the Bright Street Housing Cooperative – 42 newly constructed homes in a resident-controlled housing development. Developing new, affordable housing in Chittenden County is critical with a 1% vacancy rate and rents that have increased by nearly 50% since 2007.
 

“We are excited to support the transformation of a full block which needs more affordable housing and is in one of the most diverse neighborhoods in Vermont,” said Phil Daniels, Vermont President of TD Bank. “The Champlain Housing Trust has a long and successful history contributing to the vibrancy of the Old North End, and we are happy to be able to support their next development there.”
 

The Housing for Everyone competition received 300 applications with 25 winners from Maine to Florida. This year’s theme was “Neighborhood Revitalization and Stabilization” with a focus on preservation, rehabilitation and expansion of viable affordable housing proprieties or utilization of abandoned properties for affordable housing. The Bright Street development covered all of these bases. Each application was evaluated on merits of the proposal, the organization’s viability and sustainability, the organization’s governance strength and structure, and history of organization’s involvement with affordable housing. The development’s many green features, including energy efficiency and garden space, scored extra points in its judging.
 
Four buildings will be constructed on the site; one large building with 35 apartments, and three other buildings with a total seven apartments scattered amongst them will form the streetscape. The larger building will be developed in the middle of the block. For a visual of the site plan, visit http://bit.ly/brightstreet. The plan envisions several eco-features, such as community garden space in raised beds, the possibility of solar panels on the roof stormwater collection for watering gardens and clotheslines.
“The redevelopment of this area of Bright Street is an ambitious project,” said Nancy Owens, President of Housing Vermont, a partner in the development. “The grant from the TD Charitable Foundation will enable us to create housing that will benefit the neighborhood for years to come.”
 

The development will be under construction in late summer of fall of 2014, beginning with the demolition of buildings along Bright Street. Occupancy in the new co-op is expected to be in late summer 2015.


New Report Shows Faces of Austerity
Posted November 18, 2013

Even before the Budget Control Act of 2011 was adopted and sequestration took effect, programs that rely on discretionary federal funding had been cut sharply and millions of Americans have been hurt in the process.  A new report from NDD United, Faces of Austerity: How Budget Cuts Have Made Us Sicker, Poorer, and Less Secure, tells the stories of those who have been impacted most by Washington’s austerity measures.  The report highlights austerity’s impact concerning housing starting on page 25:

For fiscal year 2013, proposed HUD funding represents less than 1 percent of all federal spending and only 5 percent of discretionary spending.  This small investment in HUD generates cost savings in other government funded activities and makes them more effective, including health care, law enforcement, education and employment.

Prior to sequestration, HUD estimated that hundreds of thousands of households would be negatively affected and that tens of thousands of jobs would be lost.  Currently, public housing agencies are forced to serve fewer families with vouchers and may have to increase tenants’ rents. Pubic and non-profit agencies have eliminated staff. Private investment leveraged by community development programs is at risk.

These 2013 cuts will have serious repercussions for years to come if they are not reversed quickly. Fewer housing vouchers used in 2013 may result in permanent loss of units; deferral of public housing repairs may result in shuttering…

USDA estimated that, due to sequestration, 15,000 low-income tenants could lose housing assistance.  In July 2013, USDA notified 900 property owners that it would not be able to pay rental assistance contracts until October 2013 and that property owners should manage this funding gap. While USDA is attempting to convince owners to continue contracts, it is not clear whether thousands of units will be lost.

Read the full report here.

See Also: Sequestration Could Cut Housing Assistance for 185,000 People Next Year


CVOEO Launches the Rent Right Program
Posted

Our friends over at the Champlain Valley Office of Economic Opportunity have launched a new program designed to assist folks with skill training centered on finding and maintaining rental housing.  VTDigger has CVOEO’s announcement of the Rent Right Program:

There is a set of basic skills many of us are never taught—how to be a good tenant. This is why the staff of Champlain Valley Office of Economic Opportunity’s Vermont Tenants, Financial Futures and Housing Assistance programs have teamed up to create and implement the Rent Right Program.

This educational program directly addresses homelessness by targeting the causes. To be eligible, participants must be either currently homeless, have a history of chronic homelessness, be precariously housed, or be first-time renters.

Participants attend 10 hours of course work and individual sessions as well as commit to follow-up work with the program. The curriculum covers credit repair and building; spending management skills; setting financial goals; communicating with and understanding the landlord’s perspective; legal responsibilities and avoiding eviction; and much more. Those who successfully complete the course are awarded a “Preferred Renter” card, giving them a significant edge in a tight housing market.

Jan Demers, Executive Director of CVOEO says, “The Rent Right Program comes out of work being done in our communities through the Community Housing Grant. The program offers skills and life training that is an invaluable asset to any renter.”

The program’s first group is underway with referrals from Chittenden County shelters and social services agencies. Classes are also planned in Addison and Franklin County.

This Thursday, November 21, at 5:25pm tune-in to CCTV Channel 17 to hear more about the Rent Right Program from Pam Favreau, Director of Vermont Tenants,Maribeth Seaman, Housing Advocate with Chittenden Community Action at CVOEO, and Gillian Franks, Financial Educator with CVOEO’s Financial Futures Program.

CVOEO 

Shumlin delivers federal housing dollars

By HOWARD WEISS-TISMAN / Reformer Staff
POSTED:   12/05/2013 03:00:00 AM EST

BRATTLEBORO -- Gov. Peter Shumlin delivered $1 million in federal grants Wednesday to the town of Brattleboro and the Windham & Windsor Housing Trust, which will be used throughout the two counties to improve housing for low income home owners.

Shumlin also awarded $271,000 to the town of Wilmington to help the housing trust rehabilitate a seven-unit Main Street apartment the trust owns.

"Our goal is to ensure that we have affordable housing in Vermont," Shumlin said before he announced the funding at a ceremony held at Brattleboro's Municipal Center Wednesday. "One of the things that helps to prime the pump, and helps Vermont immensely is the fact that we are getting affordable housing right."

Shumlin said the federal money goes a long way toward leveraging additional public and private investments in the housing stock of southeastern Vermont. And he said the investments, in the long run, help reduce homelessness by helping keep low income home owners in their properties.

"It's much cheaper and a much better investment and a much more humane approach to ensure we are doing the financial counseling and the intervention to keep people in their homes, than the dire alternative of having them removed from their home because they can't make ends meet," Shumlin said.

Windham & Windsor Housing Trust Executive Director Connie Snow said the $1 million grant will help the housing trust fund its Rehabilitation Loan Fund Program, which provides counseling and construction advice to low-income home owners, as well as low-interest loans and energy efficiency upgrades

"All of these improvements help home owners remain in their homes," Snow said. "They keep the homes in our community safe and well maintained."

She said the housing trust has run the program for seven years and more than 200 home owners have taken advantage of the services which are funded by the U.S Housing and Urban Development Community Development Block Grant program.

The money goes toward projects such as water wells, roof replacements, high efficiency furnaces and ramps and elevators.

Snow said about half the money will be used to pay for a consultant the housing trust employs to work with home owners on the projects while the rest will go into home repairs and upgrades.

"This revolving loan fund doesn't only provide for housing that's owned by the land trust but rather allows people to stay in their homes, and to make sure those homes are safe, and affordable and energy efficient," Brattleboro Selectboard Chairman David Gartenstein said. "When we had the chance to co-sponsor this fund we jumped at the opportunity."

Wilmington will use the federal money to upgrade a seven-unit apartment the land trust has owned for 17 years.

Snow said the building will get a top to bottom renovation, including energy efficiency upgrades.

She said the federal money will be more than doubled in private investments for the project.

"The two ventures being funded today demonstrate the breadth of our effort to support not only the well being of local citizens but also the health and vibrancy of the communities of southeastern Vermont," Snow said.
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GOV. SHUMLIN ANNOUNCES APPROXIMATELY $450,000 IN FUNDING FOR LOCAL PLANNING INITIATIVES

PRESS RELEASE DEC. 5, 2013  
News Release — Vermont Department of Housing and Community Development
Dec. 4, 2013

State Planning Grants support 42 local communities plan for future growth and development

Contact: Noelle MacKay, Commissioner
Department of Housing and Community Development
(802) 828-3080, Noelle.MacKay@State.Vt.Us

MONTPELIER, Vt. — Governor Peter Shumlin announced the recipients of approximately $450,000 in Municipal Planning Grants that will assist 42 local communities plan for future growth and development, revitalize cities and towns, and help protect communities from future floods.

“A series of planning grants helped Barre’s leaders and residents see their vacant and underused properties and brownfields as development opportunities,” said Governor Shumlin. “The program helped the community work together to create the conditions needed to spur private investment and create more jobs in their downtown.”

Noelle MacKay, Commissioner of the Department of Housing and Community Development added, “Jobs, businesses, transportation options, and affordable places to live are dependent on proactive, community driven local plans and land use polices. The MPG program helps communities develop the necessary planning and implementation tools – and makes it easier for families, communities and entire regions to thrive.”

The planning grants support a range of locally identified initiatives to improve the living and working environments and promote efficient growth and development. The Department of Housing and Community Development (DHCD) selected projects from a pool of 63 communities requesting over $733,000.

Some of this year’s project highlights include funding to support community studies and forums to improve the economic vitality of downtowns and villages ranging from an examination of retail needs in Middlebury, assessing housing needs in St. Albans City, creating new wastewater treatment options in Waitsfield village, to making bike and pedestrian connections in Bennington. Among the many communities exploring ways to minimize future risks and costs from floods are Jeffersonville, Ludlow and Halifax.

Since 1998, the Municipal Planning Grant program has provided over $9.5 million to cities and towns across Vermont. A summary of all the FY 2013 grant awards with local and regional contact information follows.

VHFA Housing Matters blog
Many East Central Vermont households face high housing expenses, long commutes and scarce rental options
Posted Dec 5, 2013 at 1:54 pm by Leslie Black-Plumeau

A recent study by VHFA found that thousands of residents of the East Central Vermont region face extraordinary challenges finding housing that is both affordable and located near their jobs and needed services. An estimated 11,000 households living in Orange and Windsor counties paid more than 30% of their income for their housing-related expenses (a combination of their mortgage or rent, utilities, taxes, and insurance), the study found. Of these households, an estimated 4,500 spent 50 percent or more of their income for housing, placing a considerable drain on the funds these residents have available for other basic life necessities. For those who also have lengthy commutes to work and associated transportation costs, making ends meet is even tougher.

Scarce rental options in many East Central Vermont communities compound the search for affordable housing. Both homeownership and market rate rental housing prices are in part driven higher by Windsor County’s high proportion of vacation homes which limits the stock available for year-round residents and brings wealthier households into the region to compete for units.

VHFA conducted the study for the Two Rivers-Ottauquechee Regional Commission on behalf of the East Central Vermont Sustainability Consortium. The study was funded by the U.S. Housing and Urban Development Sustainable Community Regional Planning Grant Program. The area’s housing needs will be among the many key elements considered during the comprehensive planning process currently underway in the region.
Read the full report or more about the region’s current planning process at VTDIGGER.org.

VHFA Housing Matters blog
Locational affordability estimates now available for most Vermont counties
Posted Dec 4, 2013 at 10:57 am by Leslie Black-Plumeau




Next to housing expenses, transportation costs are the second-biggest budget item for most households.  Unfortunately, there hasn’t been an easy way to fully factor transportation costs into decisions about where we live and work. The goal of a new ”Location Affordability Portal” developed by HUD is to make reliable, user-friendly data and resources on combined housing and transportation costs available to help consumers, policymakers, and developers make more informed decisions about where to live, work, and invest.  

In Vermont, the portal can be used to compare the transportation and housing affordability of locations in Bennington, Chittenden, Essex, Franklin, Grand Isle, Orange, Rutland, Washington or Windsor counties.

The portal’s “My Transportation Cost Calculator” lets users input information about their specific housing and transportation conditions.  Results describing the annual estimated housing and transportation costs based on these assumptions can help users compare the affordability of various locations. 

 The “locational affordability index” section of the portal compares the combined affordability of transporation and housing costs for various locations for the median income household in the county.  This means that regardless of the specific location within a county or tenure (renter/owner) selected by the user, the resulting index pertains to how affordable a particular location is for a household with the county-wide median income. 
